RCCAC June 6, 2018 Meeting Minutes

Welcome by Mary C.
Pledge of Allegiance led by Mary C.
New Members / Guests

e Gil and Judy Loop, 70 6TO

¢ Richard and Christine Graves, '64 Plymouth Savoy (won “Best Mopar"” in our Show) &
'64 Dodge Polara

e (Gary and Bernice York, '35 Ford pick-up

e John and Pauline Dewey, ‘27 Erskin Studie, '34 Ford pick-up, ‘37 Ford 2-dr sedan

e Matt Stock, Chevy Nova

Under the weather members

e Butch Tucker is still in Rim Country Health recuperating from an infection.
e Jack Gooch is with Hospice.

¢ Ken Gunderson is home and able to get out once a day.

¢ Doug Magnuson had back surgery today.

Reports
e Secretary - last month's Minutes were read by Mary C.

e Treasurer - Tina Dychkowski - Club acct (+ $60 for memberships, $224 from
Studie BBQ, $50 from 50/50) (- $6.31 for 1 name badge) ending balance =
$3,467.03. Show acct (+ $6,483.50 various deposits) (- $3,040.50 for Show T-
shirts, $53.97 Registration supplies, $1,786.89 Trophies, $760.41 Burger Burn
supplies, $201.88 Hospitality & Goodie bags, $790 cash for Show seed money)
ending balance = $12,573.46

e Car Show - Ken Michael
Ken thanked each Show committee chair for their dedication in making such a great
Show.
The "Best Studebaker” was awarded to Ken Michael. Since he is a RCCAC member, he
was not eligible for this award so he gave the award back to the Club. Because of the
unusual circumstances with giving out this award this year, new guidelines will be made
for the distribution of trophies when a conflict arises.



We will be changing the venue of the car show from the casino to either Green Valley
Park or to Main St. The members at the meeting were asked fo vote on one of these
venues as well as to write down their comments about trophy selections.

The Car Show Survey that Participants found in their Registration packets was
reviewed. We received a 10% return on the surveys. The Participants overwhelmingly
chose taking the Show back to the Park for the shade and grass.

The monies spent and received for the Car Show was explained. Overall $7,375.50
was spent, we made $17,461.50, so the total net made from the show was $10,086.00.
We will need to change the date of the Show as our usual Show date is not available
for the Park. The 2 new dates the members were to vote on is May 3,4 or October 18,
19.

e Activities Coordinator & Movie of the Month - Sandi Gunderson - activities list for
June and July was handed out. Our 1 Swap Meet is set for this Sunday, June 10™,
from 8 am - 12 noon at "AutoZone" followed by a BBQ in Rumsey Park given by the
"St. Vincent de Paul” for their volunteers and donators. The "Movie of the Month" is
back with "Ocean's 8" for Saturday, June 16.

¢ Newsletter - Margie Fowler, not present

Info from the President

¢ The Club now has a Face Book page, thanks to Deb Schwalm.
e New AZ driving laws:

o Defensive Driving School can now be done once a year to wipe out a ticket
from your record. Used to be available only once every 2 years.

o Functioning vehicle lights are mandatory in 2017. Each and every light on
your vehicle must function without a flaw. If any light is not functioning, an
AZ police officer can pull you over and he has a right to search your car. It
was determined that police can use these stops as sufficient probable cause
to perform a search which is admissible and legal in every regard. You
cannot claim harassment.

o Good Samaritan Law - Any health provider, ambulance attendant, driver,
pilot, or any other person who renders emergency care at a public gathering
or at a scene of an emergency occurrence gratuitously and in good faith shall
not be liable for any civil or other damages as the result of any act or
omission by such person rendering emergency care, or as the result of any
act or failure of act to provide or arrange for further medical treatment or
care for the injured persons, unless such person, while rendering such
emergency care, is guilty of gross negligence.



o The AARP Smart Driver class is this Saturday, June 9™, at the Banner High
Country Seniors at 215 N. Beeline Hwy, in Payson from 9:45 - 3 pm with 1 hour
lunch. Call 928-472-9290 to register. $15 for members, $20 non-members for 50
years and older.

e Outstanding RCCAC Member Awards were given to:

o Ken Michael for Chairing the car show

o Virgil Conrad for his tenacity and perseverance in getting sponsors for the
car show. He brought in almost $7,000.

o Steve Rang for helping so many people during the Show and putting tarps up
at Rumsey Park to block the wind.

¢ Blue trays - the Club has 160 plastic trays used for the Friday night Burger Burns
but since we had stopped having the BBs, it was decided to sell these trays to
members for $2.00 each or 3 for $5.00.

o Left over Show T-shirts, hats, and Show posters were for sale in the back of the
room.

e Al Isham and Carl Curtis are renovating the Club trailer by putting up shelving and
anchoring down the tables and chairs. This will make it much easier for members to
find the things they need in the trailer.

e No meeting in July as it falls on the 4™ of July.

Old Business from the floor - none

New business from the floor - none

Just for a Laugh - Larry B. had a very funny story about “perception”.
$52 was won by Jim Winters in the 50/50.

Happy Father's Day you all you Dad's

Adjourn at 7:35 pm.



